
The Arizona Department of Transportation is 
reconstructing the Interstate 17 traffic interchanges at 
Pinnacle Peak and Happy Valley roads in north Phoenix.
Work is continuing at Pinnacle Peak Road, and 
construction activity at Happy Valley Road is scheduled 
to increase beginning in February 2020. ADOT advises 
those who live, work and travel in this area to plan for 
impacts that will require motorists to use alternate 
routes and could increase travel times.
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WHAT TO EXPECT

STAY INFORMED

•	 Closures and restrictions of I-17, Happy Valley 
Road over I-17 and/or the on- and off-ramps will 
begin in February 2020. The first full closures are 
currently scheduled for Feb. 21—23, when ADOT 
demolishes the old Happy Valley Road bridge 
over I-17.

•	 Closures and restrictions will occur as needed 
through fall 2020. ADOT will provide specific 
information by email and on the project webpage 
at azdot.gov/I17TrafficInterchanges once 
schedules are confirmed.

•	 Work is scheduled overnights from 10 p.m. to 5 a.m. 
and on weekend days and nights. However, some 
long-term, continuous ramp closures will be 
necessary as crews remove the roundabouts at 
Happy Valley Road and construct on- and off-ramps 
for the new diverging diamond interchange.

•	 Alternate routes will include Pinnacle Peak or Jomax 
roads to enter and exit I-17 when ramp closures are 
in place at Happy Valley Road.

•	 Businesses and homes on Happy Valley Road east of 
I-17 will be accessible from 19th Avenue when I-17 
and/or Happy Valley Road over I-17 are closed.

•	 ADOT will maintain access to the Park-and-Ride, 
however detours may be in place at times. ADOT 
encourages transit users to subscribe to receive 
email alerts for updated information and allow extra 
travel time to and from the Park-and-Ride.

•	 ADOT will not close Happy Valley and Pinnacle Peak 
roads at the same time.

To receive project updates and traffic alerts by 
email, visit azdot.gov/I17TrafficInterchanges 
and click on “subscribe for updates.”
Schedules are subject to change based on 
weather and other unforeseen factors. For more 
information, please call the ADOT Bilingual Project 
Information Line at 855.712.8530 or go to 
azdot.gov/contact and select Projects from the 
drop-down menu.
For real-time highway conditions statewide, visit 
ADOT’s Traveler Information Site at az511.gov, 
follow ADOT on Twitter (@ArizonaDOT) 
or call 511, except while driving.
Para asistencia o información sobre la construcción 
de la Interestatal 17 en Happy Valley Road y 
Pinnacle Peak Road, llame al 855.712.8530.

https://azdot.gov/projects/central-district-projects/i-17-ti-reconstruction-happy-valley-rd-and-pinnacle-peak-rd
https://azdot.gov/projects/central-district-projects/i-17-ti-reconstruction-happy-valley-rd-and-pinnacle-peak-rd/diverging-diamond-interchange
https://azdot.gov/projects/central-district-projects/i-17-ti-reconstruction-happy-valley-rd-and-pinnacle-peak-rd
https://apps.azdot.gov/contact_adot/
https://www.az511.gov/
https://twitter.com/arizonadot

